*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
December 6, 2009
                 Second Sunday of Advent 
Saturday, December 5

   4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, December 6

    8:00 – Arthur Fopiano – 31st Anniversary

               Alice Fopiano – 20th Anniversary

    9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

  11:30 – Kenneth Cerone – 5th Anniversary

Wednesday, December 9

   9:00 – Rev. Charles T. Duggan – Memorial

Thursday, December 10

   9:00 – Rev. Msgr. Thomas O’Donnell – Memorial

Friday, December 11

   9:00 – Rev. William R. McCarthy – Memorial

Saturday, December 12

   4:00 – John & Mary Barry – Memorial

Sunday, December 13

   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

   9:30 – Ewa Morawski – 15th Anniversary

 11:30 – Charles Matthews – Memorial

Important Dates
Tue. 12/8 – Feast of the Immaculate Conception

Wed. 12/9 – PPC Meeting at 7:00 in Rectory
Thu. 12/10 – Baptism Instruction – 7:00
Feast of the Immaculate Conception 

Tuesday, December 8th is a Holy Day of Obligation.  Mass will be celebrated at 9:00am and 7:00pm.

Christmas Giving Tree

Our “Christmas Giving Tree” is up. Would you please take a tag and purchase a gift card from the store indicated on the tag. Please bring the gift cards and place them in the basket in front of the altar by December 13th so we can get them to the families to start their shopping.  Remember to write the $ amount on the card. Thank you!  

Choir Announcement

Choir rehearsals for the Christmas Eve 6 pm Mass will take place Monday evenings from 6:30 to 7:45.  Please consider joining this special group that combines our Adult and Children’s Choirs. For more information contact Paul Hoffman at (617) 610-2255.
Our Shared Treasure
November 29, 2009 Collection: $6,025.50
Grand Annual Collection: $19,816.
Please remember the Church in your will.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $19,816 has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
        St. Vincent de Paul
Last week, the Food Pantry served over 54 client households with turkey dinners and other food. This is by far the largest number of clients we have served to date.

The St. Vincent de Paul organization with which we are affiliated provided 40 complete dinners for us to distribute. Your generosity allowed us to provide the remaining food to our clients.

We would also like you to be aware of a wonderful gift we received from the students at the Gordon Mitchell Middle School. Last month, the students took up a daily collection of pennies, nickels, dimes, quarters—whatever the students had to bring in each day. With the help of the faculty and the Student Council members, they collected and counted all the change—resulting in a check of almost $1,500.00 for our Food Pantry and another one for the East Bridgewater Food Pantry located at the Union Congregational Church! 

We are extremely grateful for the time and effort that went into the fundraiser and we know it will help us to serve those who come to our pantry. We thank the students and their families as well as the faculty and administration who did all the work to benefit the two pantries.

Please keep those in need in your prayers as we celebrate this holy season of Advent.

Christmas Mass schedule

12/24 - Christmas Eve – 4:00pm & 6:00pm

12/25 - Christmas Day – 10:30am

12/31 - New Year’s Eve – 4:00pm

1/1/10 - New Year’s Day – 10:30am

LAST CHANCE TO SIGN UP FOR 

Winter 2010 CYO Ski Trip

Our Winter Ski trip will take place the weekend of February 12 - 14, 2010 at Stowe Mountain Resort, VT!
Hotel Package Information:

We will be staying at the DoubleTree Hotel in S. Burlington, VT. Amenities include, indoor heated swimming pool, whirlpool and fitness center. All guestrooms include the Sweet Dreams bed, hairdryer and refrigerator. Each guest is presented with the legendary chocolate chip cookie at check-in. The hotel is approximately 45 minutes from Stowe.
Room costs: 
$260 per person, 4 per room
$277 per person, 3 per room
$310 per person, 2 per room

The trip includes: Transportation, 2 nights accommodations, 2 breakfast buffets & 1 dinner buffet, 2-day teen lift ticket for Stowe Mountain Resort and all taxes.

Sign up by email or call Fr. Wally if you are interested in going. 

A $100 deposit will be due now!  There are 7 spots left!
Weekly Reflection for Advent
"Taken from Praying Advent, on Creighton University's Online Ministries web site:
http://www.creighton.edu/CollaborativeMinistry/online.html.
Used with permission."
“God is leading Israel in joy
by the light of his glory,
with his mercy and justice for company.” Baruch 5
We begin this second week of our Advent journey 
with this wonderful proclamation of the end of our exile.  We really can take off our robe of misery
and put on the splendor of the glory of God forever.  Let us experience today what it will be like to be freed from the power of our sins to hold us captive.  Freed from our longing, our desire: 
that we might be set free. 

“The Lord has done great things for us; we are filled with joy.” Ps. 126
A message from our Pastor…
Dear Friends,

I hope that you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving Day.  The Keymont family had a truly memorable holiday here in East Bridgewater.  To those who brought by some tasty treats, fruit baskets and well as some special liquid to wash it all down-many thanks. It was enjoyed by the 21 of us who gathered for dinner at the Rectory. 

It is hard to believe, but last weekend we began the liturgical season of Advent. It is a special time of anticipation, a time of waiting, a time of preparation to receive the Christ Child once again in our midst, in our hearts. There are many ways to prepare for a spiritual rebirth this Christmas and one way is available to you each week.  On Wednesdays  following the 9:00 Mass in the chapel, we will have Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament until 3:00. At that time we will celebration Benediction. Among our intentions will be to pray for vocations to the priesthood and to pray for the seminarians that are enrolled at St. John Seminary in Brighton and at Blessed John the XXIII in Weston. A poster containing the pictures and names of the seminarians will be on display in the chapel so that you can personalize your prayer. 

This special time of prayer will take play during the four weeks of Advent.
God Bless,
Fr. Wally








